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MEMORANDUM FOR RECORD 

SUBJECT: Decommissioning Survey of Building 188 Forest Glen 
Annex 

1. A decommissioning survey was conducted in bullding 188, 
Forest Glen Section from 9 through 27 December 1996. The 
building was surveyed with survey meters for detectable 
contamination. In addition, swipes were collected for each 
square meter of the floor area and up to 5 feet on every inside 
wall for removable contamination. 

2. The building was used as the Health Physics Office building 
and had a small radioanalysis laboratory used primarily for 
counting packages and swipes from room surveys. Based on the 
knowledge of this site history and previous survey information, 
this building was not expected to contain any residual 
radioactive contamination. 

3. A historical review indicated that all spills were 
immediately cleaned and the unsealed radioactive use area and 
the package storage area were surveyed at least weekly for any 
radioactive contamination. 

4. The floor of the building was grided off in 3 foot squares. 
The grided survey areas were labeled with alphanumeric labels as 
indicated in enclosure 1. The inside walls were grided from the 
floor to 3 feet and labeled as for the floor grid coordinate 
plus a reference compass coordinate (N=north, S=south, E=east, 
W=west), and a number indicating the first or second row up from 
the floor. An example of a wall coordinate is AlNl for the area 
on the wall adjacent tot he floor coordinate Al, on the northern 
wall (N), and the lower grid row from the floor up to 3 feet. 

5. The survey instrumentation was chosen to provide the 
highest sensitivity for detecting alpha, beta and gamma 
radiation. The calibration and sensitivity data for all 
instrumentation used in this report is included in enclosure 2. 

6. Every square yard of the floor of building 188 was grided 
and directly surveyed for gamma contamination using the Eberline 
ESP-1, serial number 975. The results of the survey are 
included in the spreadsheet tables in enclosure 3. The meter 
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was checked for proper operation and calibrated against a NIST 

as of December 1972 source number 475. The decayed source 
strength at the time of the survey was about 1.03 pCi and the 
measured activity of this check source was about 8E4 cpm. The 
measured background level was about 500 cpm. All areas that had 
readings in excess of 200 dpm above background were cleaned and 
resurveyed untll all measurements were below 200 dpm above 
background. 

7. A Ludlum L-2 with an unshielded beta probe was used to 
directly survey the floor of building 188 for beta and gamma 
contammation. The results of the survey were recorded in the 
spreadsheet tables in enclosure 3. The meter was checked for 
proper operation and calibrated against a NIST traceable check 
source. The check sources were 0.042 pCi of Tc-99 as of 29 March 
1977 and 0.156 pCi of C-14 as of Jan 1973. The measured activity 
of these check sources were about 5E4 cprn and 3E3, respectively. 
The measured background level was about 500 cprn and 200 cpm, 
respectively. All areas that had readings in excess of 200 dpm 
above background were cleaned and resurveyed until all 
measurements were below 200 dpm above background. 

8. The AN/PDR-77, serial number 798A was used to directly 
survey the floor of building 188 for alpha contamination. The 
results of the survey were recorded in the spreadsheet tables in 
enclosure 3. The meter was checked for proper operation and 
calibrated against a NIST traceable check source. The check 
source was 0.0064 pCi of Am-241 as of February 1970. The decayed 
source strength at the time of the survey was about 0.0064 pCi 
and the measured activity of this check source was about 1E4 
cpm. The measured background level was about 10 cpm. No 
unremoveable alpha contamination was present in building 188. 

9. Swipes were taken in each grid location and on every inside 
wall for removeable contamination. The swipes were placed 
inside vials and the caps were labeled with the corresponding 
grid location. All vials were then analyzed in a Packard A5530 
automatic gamma counter. The background was counted for 10 
minutes and the samples were each counted for 2 minutes. The 
results were background subtracted and were recorded in the 
spreadsheet tables in enclosure 3. All areas that had readings 
in excess of 200 dpm above background were cleaned and 
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resurveyed until all measurements were below 200 dpm above 
background. 

10. After the swipes were analyzed in the autogamma counter, 
10-ml of liquid scintillation fluid was added to each vial and 
the vials were counted in a Packard 2500LX automatic liquid 
scintillation counter. The background was counted for 10 
minutes and the samples were each counted for 2 minutes. The 
results were background subtracted and were recorded in the 
spreadsheet tables in enclosure 3. All areas that had readings 
in excess of 200 dpm above background were cleaned and 
resurveyed until all measurements were below 200 dpm above 
background. 

11. Final equipment surveys were performed on the ventilation 
hood and sinks in the radioanalysis laboratory area as well as 
the refrigerator and freezer used to store radioactive packages. 
All areas that had readings in excess of 200 dpm above 
background were cleaned and resurveyed until all measurements 
were below 200 dpm above background. 

12. Based on the results of this survey, building 188, Forest 
Glen Annex, can be considered free from radioactive 
contamination. 

3 Encls 
as 

dm &- 
ARTHUR R. MORTON 
CPT, MS 
Chief, Health Physics Operations 
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